
 

 
PUBLIC SERVICE DEPARTMENT 
REPORT TO COUNCIL 

DEPARTMENT ACTIVITIES – FEBRUARY 2023 

• Assist Golf personnel hauling 12 loads of brush to compost facility 
• Manhole and valve box protection rings were installed to prevent damage during snow operations 
• Meetings – Public Service Director 

o Central Ohio American Public Works Association (COAPWA) monthly board meeting  
o Events Committee, including Fourth of July event discussions 
o Individual maintenance staff discussions 
o Met with property owner, George Simeon regarding drainage along Lowery Court  
o Met with Kevin Shannon regarding the 384 Westport Drive property sale  
o Outdoor Aquatic Center pool preparation & lazy river renovation discussions 
o Oversize load transportation meeting 

• Municipal Building – landscape & irrigation renovations began  
• OUPS 811 Service – located city owned underground utility infrastructure for 162 tickets 
• Police Department interior remodeling and reconfiguring room usage 
• Public Service facility – emergency lighting was installed in offices and garage area 
• Received notice our applications for Tree City USA, including a Growth Award were approved 
• Roadside mowing tractor ordered 
• Sanitary sewer operations  

o 26 manhole lids were replaced to comply with current EPA standards 
o Located and inspected 8 manholes 
o 4 manholes were raised to grade for accessibility 
o Cleaned and video inspected 418 feet of sewer pipe 

• Snow & ice control – Season total – 6 events = $79,162.98 
o February 2023 – no events 

• Storm sewer operations –  
o 13 storm drain inlets were visually inspected and cleaned 
o Cleaned and video inspected 2,639 feet of sewer pipe 
o 9 storm drains repaired 

• Street light maintenance – repaired 7 street lights 
• Surplus auction preparations began 
• Traffic sign replacement program – 102 signs & 30 poles were replaced 
• Tree removal at 111 Church St –removal of large tree started, but contractor waiting on larger 

equipment to complete – still in progress 
• Veterans Park– section location bricks were installed and creation of database of veteran bricks 

continued 
• Water operations – cleaning and rehabilitation of the south well was completed 


